
In Romans 12:6-8, the Apostle Paul writes:

 In his grace, God has given us different gifts for doing certain things well. So if God 
has given you the ability to prophesy, speak out with as much faith as God has given 

you. If your gift is serving others, serve them well. If you are a teacher, teach well. If 
your gift is to encourage others, be encouraging. If it is giving, give generously. If God 

has given you leadership ability, take the responsibility seriously. And if you have a gift 
for showing kindness to others, do it gladly.

It takes all of us using our gifts to help our church minister to others and to one 
another.  This time of year is the time when we as a congregation choose leaders 

who will exercise the gifts of help, encouragement and leadership.

This week you will receive a letter with instructions on how to participate in 
the election of our Deacons, Trustees and Senior Pastor Advisory Council.  Our 
Nominating Committee and our Deacon Nominating Committee did an excellent job 
in securing nominees for these important leadership roles.  I want to thank everyone 
who worked on securing our nominees and also for all who said yes when asked to 
serve.  I am so grateful to all our nominees.  At Trinity, we choose from our nominees 
who will serve and this means that many who say yes will not serve in this role in the 
coming year.  The willingness to say yes and let the church make such a decision is 
a sign of spiritual maturity and love for our congregation.  Those who are willing to 
be nominated without any surety of being elected allow our church to participate in 
these important decisions.  Thank you to all who are on our nominee list this year.

In the letter, you will receive information on how to elect those who you believe 
will best serve us at this time.  I ask that you take this responsibility seriously and 
pray over your selections.  I ask that you remember to mail or return your ballot 
and participate in this process.  Please pray for those listed on the ballots and thank 
them for being willing to serve.

In addition, we approved our 2022 Budget this past Sunday and our Finance 
Committee did an excellent job in preparing our budget for the coming year.  This 
process the past two years has had several challenges. However, the faithfulness 
of our congregation in giving and the dedication of our Finance Committee and 
Financial Officers have helped us be faithful to our Mission Partners and has 
placed us in excellent financial shape as a congregation.  

As we are grateful for these who are using their gifts let us also be willing to 
serve, as we are able to the glory of God.

Dr. Jeff Roberts | Senior Paster | jroberts@tbcraleigh.com
4815 Six Forks Road | Raleigh, NC 27609 | 919-787-3740 | tbcraleigh.com
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November 7 
Victor Cole, native of Charleston, SC, has been a member of 
TBC since 1979. He and his wife, Charlotte, have three sons, 
John, Stan, and David, and six grandchildren. Vic is a retired 
pastor and director of the Evangelism Development Department 
with the Baptist State Convention. He serves at TBC on the 
Hospital Ministry Team, as a SS teacher, and as a deacon for the 
Encouragers class with Dickie Wyatt. 

CONGRATULATIONS

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES
To TBC Members Teri and Mark North upon the passing of Teri’s father, Jerry 
Dean Thompson, of Des Moines, IA on September 28.  

To TBC Members Hal and Brenda Lowrance, Sybil Behrndt, and Lecia Martin 
upon the passing of Hal’s and Lecia’s cousin and Sybil’s niece, Carol Winthrow, 
on October 5.

To TBC Members Chris Faircloth and Dana Sumner (Brian), and their children 
Beckett and MadisonGwynne, upon the passing of Chris’ husband and Dana’s 
father, Trinity Member Dan Faircloth, on October 7.

To TBC Member Bernice English on the death of her sister, Venita White on 
October 1. Venita was the aunt of Kathy English and the great-aunt of Eli 
English.

To TBC Members Chris and Sara Bachand and their son Ian upon the passing of 
Sara’s mother on Thursday, October 14. 

WELCOME TO TRINITY
John Fullerton joins by baptism.

October 31
Tim Avent, native of Raleigh, NC, has been a member since 
1992. He and his wife, Stephanie, have two children: Abigail and 
Jack who both attend North Ridge Elementary School. Tim is 
a CPA at Hollingsworth Avent Averre & Purvis, PA. He serves 
as a deacon at TBC for A5C1 with Kevin Bell. He also serves at 
Trinity on the Audit Committee and as an ETC Volunteer. 

To TBC Member Barrett (Royal) Barton and Stephen Barton upon the birth 
of their daughter, Eloise Claire Barton, on October 20.  Proud grandparents 
are Charles and Kim Royal, uncle is Chip Royal.

DEACON OF THE WEEK
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Ordinary Grace – William Kent Krueger (Nov. 18)                                                              

Looking back at a tragic event that occurred during his thirteenth year, Frank 
Drum explores how a complicated web of secrets, adultery, and betrayal 
shattered his Methodist family and their small 1961 Minnesota community. 

News of the World – Paulette Jiles  (Jan. 20, 2022)

“In the aftermath of the Civil War, an aging itinerant news reader agrees to 
transport a young captive of the Kiowa back to her people in this exquisitely 
rendered, morally complex, multilayered novel of historical fiction from the 
author of Enemy Women that explores the boundaries of family, responsibility, 
honor, and trust. In the wake of the Civil War, Captain Jefferson Kyle Kidd travels 
through northern Texas, giving live readings from newspapers.                                                                  

The Paris Wife – Paula McClain (Feb. 17, 2022)

A deeply evocative story of ambition and betrayal that captures the love affair 
between two unforgettable people, Ernest Hemingway and his wife Hadley—from 
the author of Love and Ruin and the new novel When the Stars Go Dark. “A beautiful 
portrait of being in Paris in the glittering 1920s.”                                                                                                          

Miss Julia Strikes Back – Ann Ross (Mar. 17, 2022)

Miss Julia discovers that her Princess Diana ring replica and other jewelry 
pieces have been stolen, and she packs up Little Lloyd, Etta Mae Wiggins, and an 
inebriated private investigator in order to catch the thieves in Palm Beach.

Email Nancy Cummings at ncummings12@gmail.com for more information.

Exciting news!  Trinity has migrated to a new online database!  

We need everyone to sign in to their personal Realm Account to use the new robust 
database.  This will give us an online directory of everyone that has signed up on the 
Realm directory plus the ability to search for church members.  This updated program 
also gives us new abilities such as taking roll for Sunday School directly from the 
Realm app and group messaging. Please sign up for Realm so we can correspond with 
all of you! 

Using Realm for marking attendance, for those who are designated by their  class. 
There are two ways: :  

1. Use the downloaded app:   RealmConnect 
•	 Go to bottom of page and click events. By 9:30am each Sunday, a Sunday School 

attendance event should show for your SS class and you can mark attendance 
here.

2. Go to onrealm.org or accept the invitation sent to you previously.  
•	 All members have been sent an invitation.  Sign in.  In Tasks, choose Admin, then 

groups. Choose your group, then select events for marking SS attendance. 

T B C  W O M E N ’ S  B O O K  C L U B
T H U R S DAY  M O R N I N G S

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
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Through Jesus, therefore, let us continually offer to God a sacrifice of praise--
the fruit of lips that openly profess his name. — Hebrews 13:15

ALWAYS A PLACE FOR YOU! Find your place in the music ministry in 2021! If you have 
singing or instrumental abilities, we need you.  We are always looking for more musicians 
to add to our worship leading ministries at Trinity.  Consider getting involved in music 
ministry and being a part of an exciting place of ministry!

The vocal ensembles, Living Praise and New Covenant, will look forward to 
their first rehearsal on October 20 at 6:30 – 7:20 pm.  Realizing that most of 
our groups have not been together for a long while, these will be times to assess 
where we are and what ministry will look like for the season ahead.  Joy Blashaw 
leads Living Praise and Jessica Isaacs leads New Covenant.  Both groups do 
different styles of music and sometimes join forces as a larger choir.  If you are 
interested, then this is your opportunity get involved.  Masks are encouraged for 
all our musicians due to rehearsal spaces and the amount of singing involved.  

Primetimers Choir is now meeting each Tuesday morning in Room B231 at 10 
am.  You are welcome to come and enjoy good fellowship and singing together 
with your friends!  Sylvia Pearce is the director of the choir.

Preschool and Children’s Choirs resumed for the first time on October 20. 
From 6:30 to 7:00 pm,   Preschoolers meet on the first floor of the Children’s 
Building and Grades 1-5 meet on the second floor.  Masks are required for our 
children while on campus.  We realize that many families have not yet rejoined 
the church experience, and it may take time for us to be in a normal setting as we 
remember it.  

Our Student Choir will not meet as planned this Fall.  It was very different not 
having all of our students back together in choir, but it is the sign of the times until 
we see Covid dissipate.  We will reassess in January 2022.

We will hold off another year on our Hanging of the Greens service.  On the 
first Sunday of Advent, we typically celebrate a kick-off to Christmas with this 
beautiful choir-led service.  However, due to Covid-19 and low numbers in choirs, 
we have decided to not have it this year.  It is always one of my favorite times to 
hear the graded choirs sing, and I will miss it again this year.  Let’s pray that one 
day soon we will see this pandemic far behind us and less disruptive to the things 
we love.

Until we meet again!
Steve

Rev. Steve Byers WORSHIP & MUSIC
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A D U LT  D I S C I P L E S H I P  T H I S  FA L L

GRIEFSHARE DIVORCE CARE
Sundays at 5:30pm 

Please contact Boyd Dimmock, Larry Autry 
or Stephanie Johnson about attending.

Wednesdays at 7:00pm | D360

Please check DivorceCare website or 
contact church office or Shay and Jeff 
Greene about interest or attending.

SMYTH & HELWYS FORMATIONS 
Smyth & Helwys has a new resource for teachers.  Dr. Bo Prosser is providing an extra 
teacher/planning tool that is available 10 days prior to the next Sunday’s lesson.  I will 
email out as soon as available.  If you  do not receive it and wish to, please let me know.  

W E D N E S DAY  N I G H T  S T U DY

What on Earth Are We Here For? 

It is only in God that we discover our origin, our 
identity, our meaning, our purpose, our significance, 
and our destiny.   Every other path leads to a dead 
end. Come and join in a Rick Warren study on What on 
Earth Am I Here For?: The Purpose Driven Life, facilitated 
by Dr. Roberts.

6:30pm  | Wednesdays | Fellowship Hall
Began 9-29-21

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY
Wednesdays | 9:30-11:30am | C101

September 29th - November 10th
Please order you own copy of the study 
guide through Lifeway or Amazon.

Contacts:  Kim Royal  kroyal@royalits.com or Shelly King  queensk68@gmail.

NEW YOUNG ADULT SS CLASS
Adult 6, Coed 3  |  C104  

This new class is open to all young adults post college age and interested in being 
part of a new class where you can explore how your faith and scripture intersect 
with your life as a young adult in the world.  Led by Chris and Stephanie Stanley. 

EDUCATION Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff
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All SENIORS and “WANNABE SENIORS” come on Thursdays and play 
Senior Games. We start at 1:00 pm with a devotion and play until 3:00 pm. 
As we have started back, we have two bridge tables, but we are working 
on a third table! There is also a group playing Chickenfoot. They have one 
full table, but can set up another table, too.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, CALL ANITA YEARGIN AT 
919-389-1299. 

EVERY THURSDAY | 1:00-3:00 PM | A214
THURSDAY SENIOR GAMES

DIVORCE CARE

COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE
N OV E M B E R  2 3  |  7 P M

Save the date for the North Raleigh Community Thanksgiving service this 
November 23rd. We join alongside our church neighbors in North Raleigh 
to worship and give thanks. This year’s service will take place at Hudson 
Memorial Presbyterian Church (our neighbors!) at 4921 Six Forks Rd. We 
hope you will come and worship with your community this Thanksgiving 
season! 

Rev. Lydia Tatum SENIOR ADULTS
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CRISIS IN AFGHANISTAN
Welcome House Raleigh and What You Can Do

The crisis in Afghanistan touches more than our hearts as we see images of brothers 
and sisters desperate to flee for their safety; it touches our lives here at home, as 
well.  Many of our brothers and sisters, children, friends, cousins, and spouses have 
served over the past 20 years in Afghanistan alongside Afghans who are trying to 
build a better life for themselves, their families, and their communities.  Through our 
partnership with Welcome House Raleigh, we have already begun welcoming Special 
Immigrant Visa holders.  These are folks who have risked everything to serve with our 
US Military.  

Here is where the plea comes in: Marc and Kim Wyatt, our CBF Field Personnel, have 
asked that we spread amongst our circles that when these brave folks arrive, they 
will have nothing because they are trying to get them out quickly, and they will be 
in need of temporary housing.  Our area will be welcoming a good number of SIVs, 
and Welcome House Raleigh will be full.  We are in search of empty rental houses, 
parsonages, and apartments for these families to land temporarily.  

As life begins here in the US for these brothers and sisters, they will need our prayers, 
love, encouragement, and supportive friendship.  If you are interested in providing 
space, donating, or giving your time, please contact Joy Blashaw at joyhodge@live.
com for more information.

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES
Thanksgiving Boxes for Our Neighbors

•	 Boxed Mashed Potatoes
•	 Gravy
•	 Stuffing 
•	 Cranberry Sauce 
•	 Green Beans
•	 Cream of Mushroom Soup

•	 Cornbread or Biscuit mix
•	 Fried Onions
•	 Pie Crust
•	 Pumpkin Pie “Filling”, not 

canned pumpkin

Do you have a heart for ministering to your neighbors during the holidays? If so, we can 
use your help! This fall we plan to host a Week of (Thanks)Giving Food Drive during 
the week of November 1-5. Your help is needed to accept donations of food items and 
to prepare holiday meal bags at our Crisis & Development Center off Strickland Rd.

Once we have collected and prepared holiday bags for families in need, we will host 
a hunger outreach event, Thanksgiving Day at NRM, where we will give away holiday 
bags and share a message of hope with recipients at our Stony Brook Thrift Shoppe 
located off Brentwood Rd. This special event will be held on Saturday, November 
20th from 11am – 2pm and we welcome help with setup and breakdown, greeting the 
community and handing out food.

If you would like to volunteer for our Week of (Thanks)Giving food drive, donate, or 
volunteer for the (Thanks)Giving Day at NRM, reach out to Caroline at caroline@
northraleighministries.com for more information.

MISSIONS Rev. Lydia Tatum
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Local Ministry Partner Supply Drive
WE ARE MAKING A CHANGE! Our Thursday drives have been successful 
during COVID; and now that most folks are back working in person and 
children are in schools, we would like to see how successful our drives can 
be on Sundays! Please deliver all NRM food donations at our Local Ministry 
Supply Drive on Sunday, November 21st  at  all  Main Entrances  or directly to 
NRM at 9650 Strickland Road, Suite 161 Raleigh, NC 27615. 

RRM donations made outside of the Local Ministry Supply Drive may be made 
in the large bins on the B200 Hall of the church.

NC MISSIONS OFFERING 
Trinity’s 2021 Goal: $10,000

Our annual North Carolina Missions Offering supports:
•	 Disaster Relief through Baptists on Mission 
•	 Church Planting  in NC
•	 Mission Camps
•	 Local Associational Projects
•	 Mobilization Ministry Project, which supports:

•	 National and International Mission Projects
•	 Student Missions Projects
•	 Medical and Dental buses

visit www.ncmissionsoffering.org to find out more

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD
Dedication Sunday, November 14, 2021

Raleigh Rescue Mission:
•	 Cold and Flu Medications
•	 Facial Tissues
•	 Individual or Large Packets of 

Clorox Wipes
•	 Individual Hand Sanitizer Bottles

North Raleigh Ministries:
•	 Jelly
•	 Individual Serving Cereal Boxes
•	 Canned Chicken
•	 Vienna sausage

To find out what you can pack in your shoeboxes, 
visit: https://www.samaritanspurse.org/
operation-christmas-child/what-goes-in-my-
shoebox-suggestions/

All shoeboxes will be due back to the church for 
dedication and to send them on their way no later 
than Sunday, November 14, 2021!

Rev. Lydia TatumRev. Lydia Tatum MINISTRY & OUTREACH
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Rebekah GordonYOUNG ADULTS & COLLEGE

IMPORTANT DATES 2021-2022
FOR COLLEGE STUDENTS

Every Sunday 
College Sunday School: A321
Young Adult Sunday School: C101, C103, C104

October 24: College Dinner in Underground at 6pm

December 19: College Christmas Party at 7pm

January 1-3: College Winter Retreat 

February 11-12: ECU and UNCW Dinners

March 8: High Point and Greensboro Dinner

May 21-29: College Mission Trip 
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Rev. Christian Davis STUDENT MINISTRY

Check out tbcraleigh.com/youth for more information!
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Children’s Ministry Update

Dear Parents of Children and Preschoolers,

As we pray and await Katie’s recovery, we are also praying for you and your 
children.  I recently met with our Children’s Ministry Committee and we 
are blessed with incredible leaders who are devoted to our Lord and to our 
congregation.  They continue to faithfully serve on Sunday morning and are 
readying for our restart of Wednesday nights on October 20, 2021.  During 
Katie’s recovery, I have asked Rev. Karen Eickhoff, our Education Minister, to 
work with our Children and Preschool Sunday School leadership and ETC.  I have 
asked Rev. Lydia Tatum, as our Missions Minister,  to work with our Wednesday 
night Children’s Mission leadership.  Both Karen, Lydia and I, as well as our 
whole staff, are here to serve you and help our volunteers.  As your pastor, I 
am praying for Katie, our staff and for all our children and their families.  As a 
church family we will continue to provide the ministry to one another that is so 
important to forming our Children’s faith.  Thank you for all you do to help our 
church be a family of faith that cherishes children.

God Bless,

Dr. Jeff Roberts
OCTOBER  27

Katie MedlinPRESCHOOL AND CHILDREN
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E X T E N D E D  T E AC H I N G  C A R E
Beginning 9/12/21: 

•	 Early service worship care has resumed.
•	 Our traditional ETC schedule has begun again. Reach out to Katie with 

questions about your schedule!
•	 You will still need to register for ETC to make sure we are adequately staffed 

with volunteers for the week. Registration will be emailed out a week at a 
time. You will receive the next week’s signup the Sunday afternoon before 
and will have until the following Friday at noon to register.

•	 All volunteers will be required to wear masks at this time.

Check your email for more  details or contact Katie with questions at
 kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

I M P O R TA N T  D AT E S  T H I S  FA L L

SAVE THE DATE 
FOR OUR KIDS RETREAT!

OCTOBER  27 NOVEMBER 7
6:30-7:30PM

Children’s Choirs 
GAs & RAs

10:55am

Parent-Child
Dedication Sunday

Katie Medlin PRESCHOOL AND CHILDREN
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If you would be interested and feel comfortable volunteering in the ROC, please 
email cdavis@tbcraleigh.com.

Chair Yoga 
Tuesdays | 11am

Yoga 
Tuesdays | 12pm

Senior Strength 
& Stretch 

Thursdays | 10am

CLASSES TAUGHT BY LAUREL CAVANAGH

ZOOM
FITNESS

CAMP GLADIATOR CLASSES 
TBC Parking Lot | Amy Banfer: amybanfer@campgladiator.com

M, W, F 
5:00-6:00 am

M, W, F 
6:15-7:15 am

OUTDOOR FITNESS

VOLUNTEERS

MONDAY 
NOVEMBER 1

9:30am -12:45pm 
Frank Evans

12:45pm - 4:00pm 
Pat Pierce  and 
Linda Perry

 

TUESDAY 
NOVEMBER 2

9:30 m - 12:45pm 
Moose Beaudreau

12:45pm-4:00pm 

Steve Goodman 
and Janice Scott

WEDNESDAY 
NOVEMBER 3

9:30am -12:45pm 
Wayne Hill

12:45pm - 4:00pm 
Linda Hanks

THURSDAY 
NOVEMBER 4

9:30am - 12:45pm 
Moose Beaudreau

12:45pm - 4:00pm 
Charla Peel

FRIDAY 
NOVEMBER 5

9:30am - 12:45pm 
Wayne Hill

12:45pm - 4:00pm 
Volunteer Needed 

MONDAY 
NOVEMBER 8

9:30am - 12:45pm 
Beverly Munday

12:45pm - 4:00pm 

Pat Pierce  and 
Linda Perry

TUESDAY 
NOVEMBER 9

9:30am - 12:45pm 
Pat Nelson

12:45pm - 4:00pm 
Brenda Lowrance

WEDNESDAY 
NOVEMBER 10

9:30am - 12:45pm 
Andy Ammons

12:45pm - 4:00pm 
Volunteer Needed 

THURSDAY 
NOVEMBER 11

9:30am - 12:45pm 
Moose Beaudreau

12:45pm - 4:00pm 
Pat Altman and 
Tricia McCoy

FRIDAY 
NOVEMBER 12

9:30am - 12:45pm 
Wayne Hill

12:45pm - 4:00pm 
Volunteer Needed

Now Meeting In-Person

Rev. Christian DavisRECREATION OUTREACH CENTER
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B E  A  PA RT  O F  U P WA R D  M I N I S T R Y

UPWARD PARTICIPANT INFO
TBC Member/Regular Attender Registration is now open!  

Monday – Tuesday, November 1 – 2, 2021
Parent Orientation and Player/Cheer Evaluations between 6:00 and 8:00pm.

Monday, November 22, 2021 & Tuesday, November 23, 2021
Practices begin for all basketball and cheer teams. Each team will practice once per 
week for one hour.

Saturday, January 8, 2022
Games Begin

Tuesday, March 1, 2022
Upward Celebration Night at 7:00 PM in the Trinity Sanctuary. 
All players, coaches, parents, siblings, fans and others are invited and encouraged to 
attend our Celebration for the season.

Space Available for Upward 
1-5th Grade Girls Basketball Players and Cheerleaders

Email Laury Holley at holley.laury@gmail.com to sign up or learn more!

IT’S PICKLEBALL SEASON!
Find the Best Playing Time For Your Schedule

Evening Open Play is Happening Now!
Mondays 6pm-8pm

Afternoon Open Play Pickleball Started October 18th
Mondays 12:30pm-3:30pm

Pickleball 101
5pm on Nov. 14th, and Dec. 12th

Come learn from our Raleigh Pickleball Ambassador! Great for Beginners

Email cdavis@tbcraleigh.com to get more information, get updates, or volunteer..

T H I S  Y E A R  AT  T B C

Rev. Christian Davis RECREATION OUTREACH CENTER



16

When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a 
one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks 
Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to 
Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609

STAY CONNECTED 

We use social media as a tool for connecting, learning, and 
informing you about new information. All of our social media 

accounts are active and posting. We encourage you to interact 
on all platforms and with all accounts. Lets make a point of 

intergenerational fellowship even online!

Stewardship
(YTD total through 09/30/2021) 
YTD General Funds Needs (Budget)	 $2,479,263.15
YTD Operating Receipts		  $2,453,722.18
YTD Operating Expenses		  $2,042,226.34

facebook.com/trinitybaptistchurchraleigh

@tbcraleigh     &     @tbcstudentsraleigh

tbcraleigh.podbean.com

STAFF CONTACT INFO
PASTORS

SUPPORT STAFF

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
SENIOR PASTOR 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com 

Rev. Steve Byers 
WORSHIP & MUSIC 
slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
EDUCATION & DISCIPLESHIP 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown 
FINANCIAL ADMINISTRATOR 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore 
PASTORAL SECRETARY 
rshore@tbcraleigh.com

Bonnie Cole 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
ADMINISTRATION 
sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
MINISTRY & MISSIONS 
ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Christian Davis 
STUDENTS & RECREATION 
cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon 
COLLEGE & YOUNG ADULTS 
rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin 
CHILDREN & PRESCHOOLERS 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Wayne Rogers 
ORGANIST

Debbie Surface 
WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL ADMIN

Barbara Bowen 
PIANIST

Ramona Green 
PIANIST

BELONG. BECOME. BE.

Debbie Argento 
RECEPTIONIST 
dargento@tbcraleigh.com

Bentley Williams 
WEEKDAY DIRECTOR 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Ashbey Jones 
FACILITIES MANAGER 
ajones@tbcraleigh.com


